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Cumberland County ABC Board

August 14, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Chairman


Bob Lewis, Vice-Chairman

Frances Jackson, Board Member


Tammy Sinclair, Board Member


Kenneth Edge, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


Commissioner Jeannette Council


David Horne, General Manager


John Russell, Deputy Director


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement


Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:00 PM.

Mr. Hardin welcomed our guest Commissioner Jeannette Council to the meeting.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments.  There was none.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Horne announced that the County Commissioners approved Mr. Hardin as the Board’s Chairman.
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of July 10, 2017 minutes.
MOTION: Mr. Lewis moved that the Board approve the July 20, 2017 as mailed. 
SECOND: Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the July 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package. 
Mr. Belvin said the agents logged 127 hours for store security. The agents assisted state and federal agencies with investigations.  
MOTION:  Mr. Edge moved to approve the July 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package.  

SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the July 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 9.57% in June and we were up 11.61%. He said the July sales were up $3,333. Over-the-counter sales were up $17,382 and Mixed Beverage sales were down $14,049 in July.  
Ms. Parker informed the Board that FY17 Amendment 4 was needed to moved $181,100 from Contingencies to balance the expense accounts for Salaries - $175,100 which $124,000 to Stores, $29,700 to Law Enforcement and $21,400 to Administration; Stores’ Security increased by $1,000 and Credit Cards increased by $5,000.
MOTION:  Mr. Edge made a motion to approved FY Amendment 4, which moved $181,100 from Contingencies to balance salaries - $175,100, stores’ security - $1,000 and credit cards - $5,000.

SECOND:  Mr. Lewis

VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Horne said we would not have a closed session.  Mr. Horne and Mr. Yarborough have looked further into opening a new store in Ramsey Common and have negotiated a contract with Mr. Cam Stout.  Mr. Stout has agreed and signed the contract. Mr. Horne said it is a 10-year contract for $100,000 per year and recommended to the Board to move forward with signing the contract and opening the new store.  Mr. Horne went over the floor plans, cost for the design floors and fixtures.  The estimated cost to the Board is $122,000.
Mr. Stout would finish the layout of the store, install the bathrooms, kitchen, office, the elevated floor for the registers, and install the trac lights at no cost to the Board.  There would be a dropped ceiling of 11 or 12 feet in height. We would do all the painting.  Mr. Horne presented the colors of the wall and flooring. 

The sign has been up since July 18, 2017 and the lease is contingent upon approval from the ABC Commissioners at the September Board meeting.
Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to approve the Ramsey Common lease.

MOTION:  Mr. Edge made a motion approve the 10-year lease for $100,000 annually at the Ramsey Common on Francam Drive, unit 150, suite 114 and 116; and to authorize Chairman Hardin to sign the lease.
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Jackson moved to adjourn

SECOND: Ms. Sinclair

The meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM 

______________________________

Chairperson



